
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Govender Gallery 
January – April 2016 MADAGASCAR  

January 2016 
 
Left: A highlight for 
us all was the 
interaction with the 
crew of the Africa 
Mercy who was 
berthed next to us. 
Here we are next to 
the funnel during a 
tour. 
 
Right: Carlien 
helped out with a 
library project. 

Dar Es Salaam, TANZANIA January/Feb 2016  ~ Right: Seelan leads Dr Joyce Ndalichako, Minister of Education up 
to the Official Opening.   SEYCHELLES ~ Left:Seelan hosting the Vice-President and President of the Seychelles.  

Maputo, MOZAMBIQUE 
February/March 2016  
 
Left: Mozambican pastors 
praying at a conference on 
board.  
 
Right: Meeting old friends 
again.. the start of many 
lovely reunions. 

There have been 
some big farewell for 
us as several families 
have left, and more 
are due to go in the 
coming months. 
 
Left: a school farewell 
for head teacher Mr 
Joel Price who 
returned to the UK. 

With the group of mums who have 
served two years or more on Logos 
Hope. By August Carlien will be the only 
one still on board out of this group. 



 

Maputo, MOZAMBIQUE 
 
Seelan had a 3 week trip 
to the US and Panama for 
Ship and OM International 
meetings and returned to 
Maputo in time to 
celebrate Milan’s 3rd 
birthday with us. 
 
Left: walking around town 
– a special memory for 
Seelan as he spent two 
years serving with his 
church here in the 90s. 

And then: Logos Hope’s first visit to SOUTH AFRICA began! 
Durban, SOUTH AFRICA  
March / April 2016  
 
Left: Seelan interviewed 
by SABC news on the 
opening day in Durban. 
 
Right: addressing Durban 
church leaders at the 
pastors’ conference. We’re 
grateful for this unique 
platform where he could 
challenge and inspire 
leaders of his home city. 

We gave a lot of tours 
and hosted many 
family members and 
friends in our cabin. 
They were busy days 
but it was a joy to 
finally show everyone 
around the ship and 
give them a better 
understanding of our 
work and home. 

Left: At the 
closing of the 
visit in Durban 
we had the 
special surprise 
of  having the 
Mayor of the city 
at our table for 
the Thank You 
Dinner. He and 
Seelan had 
some really 
good 
conversation. 

4 weeks of dry dock followed and the 
families and the school moved on shore. 
The kids loved having this grassy 
outdoor playground at a local church and 
pre-school who hosted the ship school. 


